
SCHEDULE OF THE WEEK 

Tuesday-August 31                                  
9:30a Mass Lewis Heifner+/StC   

Wednesday-September 1                                                                                                                                                                                                                                      
8:30a Mass Curtis Day+/SH                                                                                                         

Thursday-September 2                                                                     
8:30a Mass Rio Thompson/SH                               

Friday-September 3—First Friday                                                                  
6:00p Adoration/SH                               
6:30p Mass Ursala Mathis+/SH                                                             
7:00p Adoration/SH 

Saturday-September 4                                              
3:30-3:45p Confession/StC                         
4:00p Mass Parish Family/StC                                          
6:00-6:15p Confession/SH                          
6:30p Mass Bob & Rosemary Magee+/SH 

Sunday-September 5                                              
7:30-7:45a Confession/SH                        
8:00a Mass Shawn Foster+/SH                                 
10:30a Mass Teresa Bock Warthen+/SH                                             

KEEPING IN PRAYER:  Please remem-
ber in prayer our friends and family who  
cannot be with us due to Covid sickness 
and restrictions or have other illnesses   
and are in need of our  prayers: Kevin 
Breesawitz, Agnes Daniels, Tony Giglio,  
El Wayne Harris, Jim Quennoz. Those in 
skilled care facilities: Jim Dorweiler, Ann 
Kathka, &  Earlene Moore. 

 

SACRED HEART PARISH         
OUR GIFTS TO GOD @ SACRED HEART 

8/22/2021                  

Env/Cks:                                     $ 1,598.00                    
Plate:                                                292.00  
Maintenance:                                      50.00                               
Total:                                          $ 1,940.00 

 

WELCOME TO OUR PARISH:  
Please join in welcoming Brett & 
Brittney Naylor to Sacred Heart     
Parish. Brett works from home and 
Brittany is a pharmacist at the VA 
clinic.  They have an infant son named 
Hudson.  Welcome to our faith family! 

WELCOME TO THE SACRED HEART                                                                          
& ST. CATHERINE OF SIENA PARISHES! 

We are glad that you are here with us today.  If you 
would like to join our church, or want to know more about our parish, please 
call or stop by the parish office at any time, 417-326-5596. 

If you have moved into our parish and would like to register, please contact us 
at our mailing address or come to the office.  Also, if there is a change in your 
mailing address or contact information, we appreciate having your current 
mailing address and phone numbers. 

 

 

 

Sacred Heart Catholic Church: 1405 W. Fair Play, Bolivar, MO  65613   
417-326-5596                                                                                                    
St. Catherine of Siena Mission: P.O. Box 42, Humansville, MO 65674            
417-754-8825 

The Very Rev. Fr. Scott M. Sunnenberg, Pastor 417-326-8764(rectory phone)                            
Rev. Mr. James Farrar, Permanent Deacon 417-326-5596 (in office on 
Wednesday) jfrrrr77@gmail.com                                                                             
Mary Rowley, Office Manager 417-326-5596 (office) sheartbolivar@gmail.com 

Office Hours: Mon-Fri 8:00 a.m.-12:00 p.m.  1:00 p.m.-4:00 p.m.                                             
The fourth Wednesday of the month 12:00 p.m.-8:00 p.m. 

St. Wenceslaus Cemetery Contact: Jim & Jane Otradovec   417-327-5660 

 

PARISH COUNCIL OF CATHOLIC WOMEN (Sacred Heart)-meet on the 
3rd Monday of each month at 6:00 p.m. in the Immaculate Heart of Mary Room.  
Contact Joan Woods, President, 777-1694.  (St. Catherine of Siena)-meet on the 2nd 
Tuesday of each month after Mass.  Contact Alice McIntosh, President, 754-8447. 

KNIGHTS OF COLUMBUS: meet the 2nd Wednesday of each month with din-
ner at 6:00 p.m. and meeting at 7:00 p.m.  Contact Bob Bowes for information. 

 

SACRAMENTAL INFORMATION: 

Reconciliation is available prior to the Masses at 4:00, 6:30, and 8:00 or by                       
appointment. 

Baptism:  Please contact the Pastor for a meeting/class. 

Marriage:  Please contact the Pastor at least six months prior to the wedding 
for  marriage prep classes. 

RCIA Classes: Inquiry classes for adults who are interested in joining the 
Catholic church on Tuesday at 6:30 p.m. Contact the Pastor. 

CELEBRATING 75 YEARS!   1946-2021 



ST. CATHERINE OF SIENA MISSION 

REMEMBERING IN PRAYER:  
Please remember those in our parish 
who are sick and are unable to be with 
us especially: Robert Agee, Myrna Bressner, 
Clara Clements, Kelly Conger, Jan & Ken 
Holmes, Ann Kathka, Ken & Sue Molzahn, 
Annette Petrone.  If you need to call for     
prayers, please call Alice 754-8447, Paula 754-
8067 or   Fr. Scott 326-8764. 

 

 

OUR GIFTS TO GOD @ ST. CATHERINE      

8/22/2021 

Env./Loose Checks:                              $130.00                                                                      
Plate:                                                         50.00       
Total:                                                     $180.00 

 

 

ST. CATHERINE PROJECTS 

WE ARE NOT COLLECTING INK 
CARTRIDGES ANY LONGER. 

 

SPONSOR CHILD: Please help support 
Venelisha Teresa Anthony.  Each month we 
send her $22. 

 

UPC Labels: Our parish is collecting UPC 
labels from Best Choice. 

 

BIRTHDAY CARDS:  We are collecting 
NEW birthday cards for our veterans. 

 

POP CANS: We are collecting pop cans to 
recycle.  Please help by saving them and 
bringing them to ST. CATHERINE’S. 

 

POP TOPS:  We are collecting the tabs off 
of pop cans.  We continue to save these and 
turn them in.   

 

 

 

HEART TO HEART……..by Rev. Scott M. Sunnenberg 

Dear Parishioners, 

As promised in last week’s addition of the Sacred Heart Parish bulletin, we present 
you, our fellow parishioners, with an “in their own words” look at our nominations 
for the Parish Council election ballot.  THIS IS NOT A BALLOT.  Please use the 
boxes next to the photographs and bios for the purpose of preselecting your candi-
dates.  Then we will have elections via ballots located in the pews September 4/5 at 
all Masses.  Prayerfully take some time to read each bio between now and then and 
to pray for our candidates and our upcoming Parish Council election.  Thank you to 
each of the candidates for their willing hearts of service.   

Sacred Heart Parish and the Parish Council of Catholic Women were pleased to 
support our parish administrative assistant, Mary Rowley, as she attended the 101st 
anniversary of NCCW convention in Virginia this past week.  Mary serves as a 
nominating committee member for the NCCW and a team trainer on the National 
Council of Catholic Women Leadership Training Development Team.  She is a past 
diocesan president and state leadership member of the Council of Catholic Women.  
I was pleased to hear that Mary would be attending this conference and representing 
the Catholic Church of southern Missouri.     To the women of our parish, if you 
have not been attending the meetings of the PCCW locally, please consider doing 
so.  They are a stellar group of women dedicated to faith, fellowship and service.  
For more information please contact Joan Woods jwoods8888@yahoo.com or call 
the Parish Office, 326-5596.  Special thanks to the ladies who attended this past 
weeks BUNCO activity at the monthly meeting.  Fun was had by all.  I enjoyed 
dropping in to say hello. 

Just a reminder the disturbed gravel and concrete as well as the dug up area of the 
yard is due to the repair of the sewer line between the parish hall and the city main.  
Having completed the repairs the cosmetic restoration will soon follow.  Happily, 
there should be no more “issues” or “issuing” from the bathrooms located in the 
Hall. 

Through the Hearts of Jesus, Mary & Joseph, 

Fr. Scott 

 - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - -   

THANK YOU:  The family of Shawn Foster, would like to take this opportunity 
to thank everyone for their many, many prayers, the many Masses, all the beautiful 
cards, phone calls, and texts we received.  We would also like to thank Carol Divin 
and the choir for the beautiful music, the wonderful dinner after the service and any 
other act of kindness you may have shown to us at this terrible time.   I especially 
want to thank God for our wonderful priest, Father Scott.  I have been told by Cath-
olics and non-Catholics alike, that Shawn’s funeral was one of the, if not the, most 
beautiful one they have ever attended, especially the BEAUTIFUL sermon Father 
Scott gave.  I hope all of you realize what a wonderful blessing we have in him.    
He was and is my one stabling Grace through all of this.  May God Bless all          
of you.  We have such a wonderful and giving parish family.                                                    
Thank you again, the Sokolik’s and the Foster’s (Jane & Marvin Sokolik,                    
David & Debbie Foster & Children) 

SHARE YOUR CHRISTMAS:  Donations of 47 deodorants were received in 
the month of August along with 8 additional toothpastes.  Thank you for helping to 
fill our SYC gift bags.  Throughout September we will be collecting dishcloths and 
dishtowels.  The Christmas box is located in the gathering space.   


